
 

LICENSING COMMITTEE - 23.1.2012 

 

- 480 - 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE 
HELD ON MONDAY, 23 JANUARY 2012 

 
COUNCILLORS  
 
PRESENT Derek Levy (Chairman), Yusuf Cicek, Andreas 

Constantinides, Dogan Delman, Christine Hamilton, Elaine 
Hayward, Michael Rye OBE, Toby Simon and Glynis Vince 

 
ABSENT Alan Barker, Chris Bond, Christopher Deacon, Henry 

Lamprecht, Anne-Marie Pearce and George Savva MBE 
 
OFFICERS: Mark Galvayne (Principle Licensing Officer), Bob Griffiths 

(Assistant Director - Planning and Environmental Protection), 
Catriona McFarlane (Legal Representative) and James 
Kinsella (Governance Team)   

 
Also Attending: Councillor Robert Hayward 
 
600   
WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Barker, Bond, Deacon, 
Pearce Savva and Lamprecht. 
 
601   
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
602   
MINUTES  
 
1.1 Minutes 
 
AGREED subject to deadline for the consultation process on the Licensing 
Policy statement being amended to show 13th rather than 3rd January 2012 
(Min. 397 (7b) refers), the minutes of the Licensing Committee held on 
Monday 7 November 2011 be confirmed and signed as a correct record 
 
1.2 Matters Arising 
 
NOTED that the draft response to the consultation on Regulated 
Entertainment (Min.397 (3) refers) had been amended as requested following 
the last meeting.  A copy of the amended response had been provided for the 
Chairman.  Whilst officers recognised the request for this to have been sent to 
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all members of the Committee, the chairman advised that he had been 
comfortable all of the points raised at the last meeting had been covered. 
 
603   
LICENSING CONSULTATION 2011  
 
RECEIVED a report from the Director of Environment (No.187) outlining the 
response to the borough wide public consultation that had been undertaken 
on proposals within the Licensing Policy Statement.  The process followed on 
from the update provided for the Licensing Committee on 7 November 2011. 
 
NOTED 
1. The consultation period had run from 14 October 2011 to 13 January 

2012 and had involved 995 consultation letters and emails being sent out 
to Licensed Premises, Residents Associations, Responsible Authorities 
and Members. 

2. The consultation had been focussed on the following licensing policy 
proposals: 

a. Introduction of a Cumulative Impact Policy for Edmonton, Enfield 
Highway, Enfield Town & Southgate, as detailed in section 3.1.1 of the 
report; 

b. Sexual Entertainment Venues - Preventing businesses being granted an 
automatic right to provide “live displays or performances involving nudity” 
on up to 11 separate occasions a year without a licence; 

c. Introduction of a policy to cover licensable events taking place during the 
Olympic & Paralympic Games between June and September 2012; 

3. A total of 8 responses had been received to the consultation 
(representing a 0.8% return).  A table had been provided as Appendix 1 
of the report detailing the responses made, with a majority of responses 
(over 50% in each case) being supportive of the 3 licensing proposals. 

4. A total of 4 comments (as detailed in Appendix 2 of the report) had been 
received in respect of the 3 licensing proposals, none of which contained 
any policy or legal implications. 

5. In response to comments by members of the Committee it was 
confirmed that: 

a. the Cumulative Impact Policy did not represent a blanket refusal policy, 
with each application in the areas covered still needing to be assessed 
and considered on its own merits; 

b. subject to approval by the Committee, the 3 proposals would need to be 
recommended on to Council for formal approval on 28 March 2012 with a 
view to the new policy proposals becoming effective from 1 April 2012.  
Current and new applicants would be advised that the new policy would 
apply (subject to agreement by Council) to consideration of any 
outstanding or new applications with effect from the 1 April 2012.  The 
new policy would not apply to existing licences, unless these became 
subject to review on or after 1 April 2012. 
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c. Following the update in b. above members were advised that there were 
currently 12 licensing applications in the mediation process, although not 
all of these would be covered by the new licensing proposals. 

d. officers were confident, in respect of the low response rate, that the 
consultation letters and emails had been received by consultees. 

 
AGREED 
 
(1) To approve, having considered the response to the consultation process, 

the following 3 Licensing Policy proposals: 
 
(a) Introduction of a Cumulative Impact Policy for Edmonton, Enfield 

Highway, Enfield Town & Southgate; 
 
(b) Sexual Entertainment Venues - Preventing businesses being granted an 

automatic right to provide “live displays or performances involving nudity” 
on up to 11 separate occasions a year without a licence; 

 
(c) Introduction of a policy to cover licensable events taking place during the 

Olympic & Paralympic Games between June and September 2012; 
 
(2) The 3 Licensing Policy proposals approved under (1) above be 

recommended onto Council (28 March 2012) for formal approval and 
adoption, with effect from 1 April 2012. 


